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POA Meetings and Events (red denotes irregularity of time, day, 
and/or location):
 January 9, Having Your Say*, POA Conference Room
January 10, 10 a.m., Recreation Advisory Committee, Wellness Center 
January 17, 9 a.m. ACC, POA Conference Room 
January 18, 9 a.m., FAC, POA Conference Room 

2019 Workshop Time Change: Rick Blough 
Board Vice President Rick Blough proposed to change the order of the workshop 
so that the board has time to prepare for the public session of the meeting. 
This meeting workshop schedule will mirror that of the Board meetings. The 
workshop would still occur the same time every month but would start at 1:30 
p.m. and the Executive session would occur in the morning prior to the meeting. 
Approved: 5-0 THIS WILL START AT THE FEBRUARY WORKSHOP, which will be 
held at 1:30 p.m. in the POA conference room. 

Kahite and Toqua Project Update: Jeff Gagley
Kahite Annex: The annex is currently being dismantled and is scheduled to be 
relocated starting Jan. 21st. This should take three days to move and set back up. 
The following Monday, Mr. Gagley will notify the contractor Merit to proceed with 
construction. 

Toqua Clubhouse: Is currently moving equipment to other restaurants for 
repurposing and storing the bigger pieces that will be reused after construction. 
The temporary proshop is being moved and set up January 21st- 23rd. Notice to 
proceed will be given to the contractor RTC on January 28th for the construction 
of the new Clubhouse. Between the 24th and 27th the fire department will be 
doing training in the Clubhouse (there will be no fire). 

January Board Workshop Highlights
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There was a dramatic increase of online viewers of TVB programming, proving Tellico Village Broadcasting is mirroring 
the broadcasting community in that they are viewing broadcast TV less, and viewing on demand, online, and a myriad 
of online content providers more.  

2019 and beyond will be exciting and challenging times. There is one program in post-production that is expected to 
be truly amazing. New programming is in the works, and some interesting joint projects are in the discussion phase. 
Anyone who wishes to join us and continue be part of one of the most creative teams in Tellico Village, please contact 
Tellico Village Boradcasting.

Special thanks to the HOA and Annette Schmidt for helping make 2018 a successful year for TVB.

Here are summaries of the two latest productions from TVB.

Soup’s On for the Child Advocacy Center January 17th at the Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church. 
Join Chris Evans Longmire, Executive Director of the 9th Judicial District Child Advocacy Center and TVB Host Linda 
Crawford. During this exclusive TVB interview Linda learns about all the work the CAC does, and how you can help 
support it in many ways, including the unique Soup’s On Event that will be held at Christ the Savior Lutheran Church 
on January 17th. Watch this TVB production online anytime at https://vimeo.com/309160762. Tellico Villagers who 
subscribe to Charter/Spectrum can also watch it on channel 193.
 
Smoky Mountain Raptor Center recently released two Horned Owls they had rehabilitated at their facility. Intrepid 
TVB cameraman Tom Valenzo was on-hand trying out a new on location camera purchased by the station for events 
such as this. Join the action online at https://vimeo.com/309641765 and see these two beautiful birds released. 
Who knows, perhaps they will be making their homes near you. Tellico Village Residents who subscribe to Charter 
Spectrum may also watch this TVB production on Channel 193.

TVB Corner 

Restaurant Hours: Andy Fox
Mr. Fox announced that they will begin serving breakfast at Tanasi from 8 a.m.- 11 a.m. on Monday the 14th. Andy 
also announced that the increased drink prices for 2019 went into effect at the Yacht Club and Kahite at the start of 
business Tuesday the 8th, and will take effect at Tanasi by the end of the day on Wednesday the 9th. Starting April 2, 
2019, the Yacht Club will begin serving lunch Tuesday- Saturday, and they will also offer a Sunday Brunch running from 
10 a.m.- 1 p.m. This is only a temporary trial to gauge if this could be financially advantageous moving forward. Andy 
plans to keep the Board and the Village community updated with his findings from the temporary trial.

Wellness Center Renovations: Jeff Gagley:  
Looks like we are going to be done around the first week of February. The new unit is scheduled to be here this Friday 
and be installed sometime next week after the concrete pad finishes drying. Ducts have been temporarily sealed and 
the old pad has been cut. The next action is to form and pour a new pad. The roof and interior of the Wellness Center 
has been scheduled for the August time frame to coincide with the planned maintenance shutdown of the building so 
that we minimize the down time of the Wellness Center. 

Advisory Committees Appoint:  
-	 ACC: Approved 5-0, Steve Trudnak, Jeanne Fancher, and Ken Heiserman are re-upping.
-	 CAC: Approved 5-0, Sylvia Liebbe is re-upping and Annette Schmidt is joining.
-	 Marketing Ad Hoc Team: Approved 5-0, Tom Lee is joining.
-	 FAC: Approved 5-0, Michael Poulsen and Michael Comer are joining.
-	 GAC: Approved 5-0, Bob Brunetti and Rose Howard are joining.
-	 LRPAC: Approved 5-0, Mark Montgomery and Susan Kirk are re-upping. Jack Germender, Bob Stewart, and 		
	 Barry Sherman are joining. 
-	 PSAC: Approved 5-0, William Schultz is joining, and Eddie Wilson is re-upping. 
-	 RAC: Approved 5-0, Nancy D’Amato and Kim Lilley are re-upping, and Walter Cook is Joining.
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American Legion Post 256 Commander Robert Haldi presents an appreciation certificate to Major General John 
Cardwell. American Legion Post 256 was delighted to have Major General (MG) John Cardwell, a native of Loudon 
County as this year's first guest speaker. General Cardwell graduated from the University of Tennessee in 1984 
with honors as a distinguished military graduate. He currently resides in 
Lenoir City. General Cardwell is a combat veteran and is currently serving as 
the Special Assistant for Reserve Matters to the Commander of the North 
American Aerospace Defense Command (NORAD), as well as the the US 
Northern Command at Peterson Air Force Base, Colorado.

The Legion meeting was opened by The Tellico Village Singers, delighting 
members with singing some patriotic songs. MG Cardwell, in an excellent 
briefing, provided the Legion Members with some enlightening information 
about the current command structure and capabilities of those commands. 
He explained the new structures were updated as a result of 9/11, recent 
natural disasters, and the need for the security of large events. Points that 
highlighted the General's briefing: The commands monitor the movement 
of all nuclear weapons, monitor all civilian aircraft, monitor ship movements, 
and when anything is fired into the sky the government is aware of it and 
can track it. Also, he discussed some details of the newest policies in the 
works concerning the monitoring of drones. For additional information 
about the American Legion visit the Post 256 website:  www.tellicolakepost256.org.

AmericaN LEGION POST 256 

Dogs are known to have a comforting presence, and what place is a comforting presence needed more 
than a golf course. Courses across the world have long embraced golf course dogs. However, few compare 
to Kahite’s own Snickers. Snickers is an 18-pound Dachshound, Husky, Lab Mix that is full of personality. He 
is friendly, loves and demands attention, extremely intelligent, and disciplined on command.  He prefers to 
play with large dogs. Mary and Jordan Clark are convinced that he has little man syndrome and is hesitant to 
play with dogs smaller than him. Mary and Jordan found Snickers on Craigslist as a young puppy, probably 
less than 1 year old. He is a natural born hunter for small game and loves being outside which, makes him a 
great fit for a golf course dog.  He is only 6 years old, so he 
has many years left running the fairways at Kahite, on which 
he has been clocked at speeds of 23 MPH, So the next time 
you are out at Kahite,  keep an eye out for Snickers, if you 
blink you may miss him. Another bright spot for Kahite came 
in the form of the 2018 Tennessee Turfgrass Association 
Environmental Stewardship Award. We would like to 
congratulate Jordan on this 
achievement, and thank 
him for his hard work 
and dedication to making 
Tellico Village a better 
place.  

Kahite:  Course Dog & AwardsRestaurant Hours: Andy Fox
Mr. Fox announced that they will begin serving breakfast at Tanasi from 8 a.m.- 11 a.m. on Monday the 14th. Andy 
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business Tuesday the 8th, and will take effect at Tanasi by the end of the day on Wednesday the 9th. Starting April 2, 
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Looks like we are going to be done around the first week of February. The new unit is scheduled to be here this Friday 
and be installed sometime next week after the concrete pad finishes drying. Ducts have been temporarily sealed and 
the old pad has been cut. The next action is to form and pour a new pad. The roof and interior of the Wellness Center 
has been scheduled for the August time frame to coincide with the planned maintenance shutdown of the building so 
that we minimize the down time of the Wellness Center. 

Advisory Committees Appoint:  
-	 ACC: Approved 5-0, Steve Trudnak, Jeanne Fancher, and Ken Heiserman are re-upping.
-	 CAC: Approved 5-0, Sylvia Liebbe is re-upping and Annette Schmidt is joining.
-	 Marketing Ad Hoc Team: Approved 5-0, Tom Lee is joining.
-	 FAC: Approved 5-0, Michael Poulsen and Michael Comer are joining.
-	 GAC: Approved 5-0, Bob Brunetti and Rose Howard are joining.
-	 LRPAC: Approved 5-0, Mark Montgomery and Susan Kirk are re-upping. Jack Germender, Bob Stewart, and 		
	 Barry Sherman are joining. 
-	 PSAC: Approved 5-0, William Schultz is joining, and Eddie Wilson is re-upping. 
-	 RAC: Approved 5-0, Nancy D’Amato and Kim Lilley are re-upping, and Walter Cook is Joining.
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January Rec News 
Another fabulous year is behind us and we in the Recreation Department are super excited about everything 
that’s happened this year. We reached 15 miles in trails throughout the main Village and Kahite. We had a very 
successful maintenance shut down, where we installed new flooring and cardio equipment in the exercise room, 
resurfaced the indoor pool, cleaned and sealed all the tile throughout the facility, and much more. The pickleball 
courts got a fresh coat of paint, the Chota tennis fencing was dressed up and the clay tennis courts were laser 
graded. Not to mention the approval of not only a new dehumidification unit at the Wellness Center pool, but also 
a new Annex facility at the Kahite Activity Center. These projects are underway.

The Kahite Annex closed on December 23rd to begin preparation for construction there. The indoor pools at the 
Wellness Center closed on December 27th. 

Kahite Annex Classes: 
During construction, Monday, Wednesday, and Friday classes will be held at the Corntassel Church Fellowship Hall. 
Tuesday and Thursday classes will take place in the exercise room located in the Kahite Clubhouse. The exercise 
room will be closed during these times. 

Learn the Ropes at Weight Equipment Orientations:
Orientations on the proper use of the cardiovascular and weight equipment will be provided @ 2 pm on the 
following days: 
January 8th 
January 15th 
January 22nd 
January 29th 

We are beefing up our January Floor Training Schedule for the New Year: 
Floor trainers are back in 2019 and you will be seeing more of them. Join Bill Butera on Mondays, Tuesday, and 
Wednesdays from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. If you are not an early bird, we have a few other chances for you to catch that 
worm! Throw your questions Jackie Economy’s way on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons between 2 p.m. and 4 
p.m. or on Saturday mornings from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. If you have any questions about how to start or where you 
are going in your wellness journey this January, our fabulous floors trainers are a great place to start. And it’s 
available to you at no additional charge! 

New Yoga Class Coming in 2019: 
Join Jackie Economy on Thursdays at 5:15 p.m. beginning January the 10th for this new Advancing in Yoga Clinic. 
This 6-week clinic is geared towards the yoga student who wishes to challenge themselves in a safe environment 
and push themselves a little bit out of their comfort zone. This class will offer variations of poses to challenge 
the student at a moderate level, while working on improving core strength, flexibility and balance. Build your 
confidence as you build your strength and ability. Knowledge of basic asanas is required. 

Tennessee Orthopedic Clinic:
TOC offers a FREE onsite injury assessment and home exercise instruction every Wednesday from 10 am-noon at 
the Wellness Center. Please come by and see us! 

BenchMark Physical Therapy: 
Join one of the BenchMark’s Board-Certified Orthopedic Specialists on Tuesdays from 10 am to 12 pm for FREE 
onsite injury assessments. 

New Tai Chi Beginning in January: 
The Taoist Tai Chi Society will be offering a beginning Tai Chi (Taijiquan) class at the Tellico Village Wellness Center 
starting Thursday, January 3rd @ 10:30 a.m. Tai Chi is a slow movement, “internal” form of the ancient Chinese 
martial art. It is widely recognized increasing flexibility and strength, improving balance, and taming the “busy 
mind.” It can be practiced by people of all ages and physical conditions. For more information, contact Gail Eades 
at 865-559-6785. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

Sign up for Beginning Line Dancing:
Regular Line Dancing classes will resume on Thursday, January 3rd. An all NEW Intro to Line Dancing will begin 
on January 7th  at the Wellness Center. This class is Mondays from 2:15 - 3:15 p.m. & Thursdays from 12:15 – 1 
p.m. There is an additional $3 fee for all Line Dance classes, which is paid directly to the instructor. Please call the 
Wellness Center at 458-7070 to sign up for the January Intro class. 

Find Out What Ailes you with Dr. Jessica: 
Join the folks from Smiley Chiropractic on January 16th  at the Wellness Center for free wellness screenings and 
chair massages. 

It’s Never Too Early to Make Pavilion Reservations: 
Are you interested in booking the Kahite or Tugaloo Beach Pavilion? Contact Larissa Lownsdale at the Chota Rec 
Center, 458-6779, to book your event today. 

The Tellico Cruising Club, the area's largest boating club, will hold its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, 
January 9, 2019 at the Tellico Village Yacht Club. Social hour begins at 5 pm with the meeting immediately 
following at 6 pm. Anyone with any percentage of boat ownership on Tellico Lake is eligible for membership. 
Newcomers are welcome. For more information, contact Commander Pat Ezell at 513-257-5279.

TELLICO CRUISING CLUB

Tellico Riders 
Thursday January 10, 2019, the Tellico Riders will conduct their monthly meeting at the Tellico Village Yacht 
Club. The club social starts at 5pm in the Yacht Club Bar. Followed by a meeting on the 3rd floor at 6 p.m. If 
you own a motorcycle, ride in East Tennessee, or would like to meet those that do, come join us. At 7 p.m. 
after the meeting, it’s optional to join many of the Tellico Riders for dinner in the Yacht Club Dining Room. If 
you desire to have dinner, we recommend you place your dinner meal order during the Club Social Hour. Tell 
them you are with the Tellico Riders. For additional information, please contact Dave Johnson, Director of 
Tellico Riders at ae0e@hotmail.com.
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Tellico VIllage Hiking CLub

BreAKFAST FOR BUDS 

The January Village Quilters Guild Meeting is Friday, January 11, 2019.  The meeting starts promptly at 9:30 am. 
The featured speaker will be Jennifer Betar whose topic will be "Precuts - What They Are and How to Use Them".  
The meeting location is Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church, 260 Wade Rd. W., Loudon, TN.  For more information 
visit our website:  Villagequilters.com.

Village Quilters Guild 

Depart at 8:00 a.m. from Lakeside Realty Parking Lot
OLD SUGARLANDS/LUNCH IN GATLINBURG/TWIN CREEK TRAIL
Distance: 8-10 miles
Elevation Gain: Approx. 1100 feet
Rating:  Moderate
Driving Time: 1 hr. 30 min.
Leaders: Bob Kutschera 865-356-1086 bkkutch@yahoo.com
                Bev Hawkins 865-406-0297 bevhawkins0707@gmail.com
 
We will start the hike from Sugarlands Visitor Center.  It is 8 miles to the Best Little Italian Restaurant in Gatlinburg 
for lunch, then another 2 miles on Twin Creek Trail  back to Sugarlands Visitor Center. There will be a shuttle for 
those who do not wish to hike the last two miles back to Sugarlands Visitor Center.
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Hike the East Lakeshore Trail in January:
Join us on Tuesday, January 15th when we will hike 3 miles of the Mizel Bluff Branch of the East Lakeshore Trail. 
This trail has some very beautiful high views of Tellico Lake. We will gather at the Poplar Springs Boat Ramp 
parking lot at 9:00 AM, where we will car pool to the trail head. Hikers from Kahite can meet us at 9:15 AM at the 
Mizel Bluff Trailhead located off Jackson Bend Road. The East Lakeshore Trails are just across the lake and are 
one of the most beautiful and accessible hiking trails in East Tennessee and have been designated as National 
Recreation Trails by the Department of the Interior. If you would like to become more familiar with these trails 
and/or would just like to take a short 2-3 mile hike, then come join us on the 3rd Tuesday of every month.  All the 
monthly hikes should finish no later than 11:30 A.M.  Your hike leaders will be Larry Elder and Jon Foreman.  For 
additional information feel free to contact: Larry: lelder49@gmail.com / 865-657-9722 or Jon: for4man@charter.
net /412-337-5500

Hike the East LAkeshore Trail 

TANSTAAFL – “There Ain’t No Such Thing As A Free Lunch” except if you join the TV Lions for their Orientation 
Luncheon on January 12, 2019. The event will be held at the Classico Restaurant commencing at 11:30 A.M. 
and will last about 1 ½ hours. In addition to a free meal, attendees will also receive briefings on the various 
ways in which the TV Lions fulfill their motto, “WE SERVE”.

The success the Lions achieve in their various service projects, health fairs, school vision screenings, 
fundraising and other similar events would not be possible without the dedicated support of a strong 
membership. So, if you want to give back to the community in a meaningful way, come join the Lions for this 
event. 

If you need more information or want to sign up please contact Lions Rosie Sylvester, the Project Chairperson 
via email at kittykat2x2@gmail.com or by phone at 715-880-0340.

Don’t miss this opportunity to have a great, free meal and learn more about how you can become part of a 
wonderful and dynamic service organization.  

TV Lions 

Tiki Friday – Winter Blues Beach Party 
January 11th, 2019 at Tellico Village Yacht Club 

Debut of DJ Steve (Steve Bartolone) 

Music – Dancing - Fun 

That’s right, on  
January 11th, 

winter time, Tiki 
Bar is having a 
Beach Party! 

Bring a 
camera/phone 
and take your 
picture in the 
life size Beach 

Cut Out! 

The Yacht Club is 
turning up the 
heat (literally), 

so come dressed 
for a Beach 

Party! 

You don’t need to 
go to Florida to get 
warm this winter! 

(Trip to Florida, VERY PRICEY) 
(Trip to Tiki Bar, PRICELESS) 
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Thursday, January 17, 2019 ; the Art Guild of Tellico Village will have the talented local artist, Hugh Bailey, as our 
featured speaker.  Hugh will be demonstrating how he makes his whimsical clay characters.  These clay sculptures 
are usually animal like in nature. If you attend one of his shows, go early if you want to purchase his work as he 
tends to be sold out.  He is a member of the Knoxville Art Market Gallery, Foothills Craft Guild and life member of 
Southern Highland Handcraft. Hugh teaches at some of the local Art Guilds; including Oak Ridge.  He exhibits his 
work at many local art shows and galleries. To see some of his work, you can google his name and add Knoxville 
artist as part of the look up.

Time and Location: 9:30am to 12:30pm – Top floor of the Tellico Village Yacht Club.
Refreshments: Light refreshments and beverages will be served before the speaker presents. 

Art Guild of Tellico VIllage 

TV Community CHurch January Events 

Event Title: Pillow Case Dresses
Date: January 14th
Location: Fellowship Hall
Time: 12:00 noon
Open to all; this event is sponsored by the Women’s Auxiliary: Bring a pillow case, the more colorful the better, 
and join us in making dresses for the school in Kenya, which the church sponsors. Please contact Phyllis Snyder 
at 865 458 1417 
For more information: http://www.tellicochurch.com/ 

Event: Spaghetti dinner
Date: January 17th
Location: Fellowship Hall
Time: 4:30 to 7:00 PM 
Enjoy a spaghetti dinner with fellow church members for $8.00 per person
For more information: http://www.tellicochurch.com/

Event: Movie Night
Date: January 24th 
Location: The Christian Learning Center
Time: 6:30 PM
OPEN TO EVERYONE: Join your fellow parishioners to watch the “Adventures of Milo and Otis,” a family film about 
a cat and dog, who are lost and find their way home. Water and popcorn are served.
For more information: http//www.tellicochurch.com/

Event: Lady Vols Basketball
Date: January 27th 
Location: Thompson-Bowling Arena
Time: 11:30 AM
Open to everyone.
Tickets can be purchased in the Narthex after both Sunday services 
The Lady Vols are winning and this is your chance to see them play the LSU ladies for $10.00 per person.
For more information:http//www.tellicochurch.com
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The Tellico Village Volunteer Fire Department will hold its board meeting on Thursday, January 17th from 9 a.m. 
- 12 p.m. at the Chota Rec Center - Room D. Villagers are invited to attend. For more information, contact Molly 
Swaim at 865-458-1100. 

TV VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT BOARD MEETING 

January Library Events 
January Events at The Public Library at Tellico Village:
TUESDAY, January 15, 10-11:30a.m., Ken King - Special Agent with the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco & 
Firearms. Team Leader of one team at Waco, TX standoff. He will give a presentation about the Branch 
Davidians and the raid itself. 
WEDNESDAY, January 16, 1-2p.m., Diabetic Neuropathy presented by Dr. Mag Abdu, PT, of Lenoir City 
Physiotherapy Clinic. 
MONDAY, January 21, Library closed - Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.
TUESDAY, January 22, 10-11a.m., Dick Cross, former CIA security officer will discuss report from House 
Select Committee on Assassinations released from National Archives in 2017. The report states evidence of 
conspiracy in the JFK assassination. 
No charge. Please register by calling the library at 865-458-5199.

January 24, 2019 from 4-6 p.m. 
Be Informed: HOA General Meetings 

The Home Owners Association (HOA) hosts general meetings of interest several times throughout the year in a 
Town Hall Format. 

These meetings are open to all Tellico Village residents and property owners. 

Join us on Thursday, January 24th from 4-6 p.m. at the Tellico Community Church for the: “State of The Village” 

Learn about the, “State of The Village” with informative presentations by the POA, HOA, TellicoLife, StayinTV, TV 
Library, and the Tellico Community Foundation. These presentations will look back at last year’s accomplishments 
and what these organizations are planning for the coming year. 

Questions or suggestions, please contact Ken Litke, klitke204@gmail.com

HOA 

Soup’s On 
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TELLICO VILLAGE UNIVERSITY IS NOW OPEN FOR 2019 PROGRAM

CHAUCER IS COMING TO TELLICO VILLAGE
February 5th 9:00 – 11:00 Yacht Club Gallery
That’s right, and so are a lot of other interesting and informative “characters” coming to the Spring 2019 Tellico Village 
University program. 

Dr. Sam Overstreet, Professor in the Humanities at Maryville College, kicks off our Spring semester as he leads us 
in an insightful study of two of Chaucer’s Canterbury Tales.  THE PARDONER’S TALE features the pardoner himself, 
reveling in describing how he tricks elderly widows out of their last penny by doctoring up fake relics and making 
fancy speeches with Latin flourishes.  He’s a con-man, by his own admission, yet he tells an exceedingly moral tale.  
The NUN’S PRIEST’S TALE is one of the best candidates for a tale that manages to do both pleasure and moral 
instruction simultaneously. Yet the Nun’s Priest also seems to have his own axe to grind in the telling of his tale.  
What is Chaucer saying with this tale and this teller about what it takes to be the kind of person who can be edifying 
while also keeping people entertained?

THE LIFE AND TIMES OF GENERAL WINFIELD SCOTT: AMERICA IN THE EARLY 1800’S.  Jackie Curtiss Feb 22, March 
1, 8, 2019   Chota Rec Center Room D 9:00 – 11:00 Villager Jackie Curtiss is back with another selection of history 
through her unique style of story-telling.  If you have attended a class with Jackie before, you know you are in for a 
treat.  If you have not, what’s stopping you? General Scott was one of our youngest generals ever in the War of 1812, 
led the Trail of Tears, took the US Army to victory in the Mexican-American War, and was still head of the army at the 
start of the Civil War. And along the way, he ran for President.  

NAVIGATING CONFLICT SUCCESSFULLY is presented by Villager NIKKI CALVANO, JD, MS Strategic Leadership March 
12   9:00 – 11:00 Chota D 

Do you ever engage in groups where there are people who always raise conflicting ideas, experiences, and 
preferences?  GOOD! This session will be very helpful for anyone who plays a leadership role in any type of 
organization. A Tellico Village organization, a community project, church, or a professional or special interest group 
of any kind.  Let’s face it people will be people, and where there are two or more, there will be conflict!  Would you 
agree?  Here’s your chance to learn some techniques and gain insights into identifying conflict and guiding others to 
use that conflict in a constructive way.  WELL WORTH YOUR TIME AND PARTICIPATION.  

JUST PUNISHMENT: A LOOK AT INCARCERATION AND ITS PURPOSE IN THE CRIMINAL JUSTICE SYSTEM.  March 13th 
6:00 – 8:00 Chota Rec Center Room D  

Consider this:
•	 In March of 2017 the Loudon County commissioners approved $15 million in jail expansion.
•	 There are 33 registered sex offenders who live among us in our county.
•	 The United States has approximately 4.4% of the world's population and 22% of its prisoners.
•	 Over 5% of Americans will have an experience with the jail system.

DR. REGINA BENEDICT - Criminal Justice Proffesor at Maryville provides an overview of the justifications of 
punishment and how they relate to current practices within adult corrections; incarceration as a gendered 
experience by comparing male and female inmates and facilities; inmate subcultures and coping during incarceration 
and the prevalence of drugs and addiction within prisons and current practices of rehabilitation.
PLEASE MAKE THIS CLASS KNOWN TO YOUR NEIGHBORS, CHURCH FRIENDS AND ANYONE WHO DOES ANY TYPE 
OF MINISTRY OR SOCIAL PROGRAM WITH INCARCERATED PERSONS.  

TV University is now OPen for 2019 Program



11



12

Pet of the week: Sasha  
Sasha is a beautiful, happy, medium size brindle Mountain Cur mix, about 3-4 years old.  She weighs about 40 
pounds and was picked up as a stray.  Sasha walks very well on a leash.  She is a very gentle eager-to-please lady 
who we believe would do well with children of any age.  She loves cuddling; being scratched behind her ears and 
does not jump on people. Sasha is currently heartworm positive and on medication which will be provided to 
anyone who adopts her. She does not bark and is so happy when someone comes to see her. Sasha is at least 
partially housebroken as she understands that her “business” should be done outside. She is so deserving of a 
forever family; please come visit with her if you are looking for a wonderful addition to your home.

Please take the opportunity to meet Sasha and the other animals at the Monroe County Animal Shelter located 
at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart). The shelter is open Tuesday-Friday from 11-4:30 and 
Saturdays from 11-2. While you’re there, please remember the dog or cat’s true personality may not show through 
immediately in the shelter environment. Their kennel is now their “safe place” and some struggle a bit when 
removed from it. That, by no means does NOT mean they aren’t sweet, loving dogs or cats.  It simply means they 
are uncomfortable or scared. Take the time to meet each dog. Pet him or her while they are still in their kennel and 
let them get used to you for a few moments before you take him/her for a walk around the shelter one-on-one. 
Once you get them home and they feel secure all will be well. All animals adopted are spayed or neutered, have 
age appropriate vaccinations and testing, and are microchipped (with registration).  

Would you consider becoming a foster for puppies, kittens and adult dogs and cats? Some just need a break from 
shelter life, some are awaiting their turn on a rescue transport, and some just need some love. If you feel that 
you cannot adopt at this time, think about a short- or long-term foster situation. Call the shelter to find out more 
information.  It’s a rewarding experience for everyone involved.

Shelter Statistics for last week: Intakes - 27; Shelter Adoptions - 18; Transferred to Rescue - 1; Returned to Owner – 
2.   

The MCFA Thrift Store has tons of new clothing and household goods waiting for you! New merchandise arrives 
daily and is priced to move. Come see us at our new location, 3949 Highway 411, Madisonville across from 
Kentucky Fried Chicken. Store hours are 10 AM- 4PM Wednesday through Saturday. 423-420-3423

Shelter Needs:  Pedigree dog and puppy canned and dry food, Friskies canned pate flavors, Purina One dry cat 
and kitten food.  Donations vial PayPal can be made from our website www.monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org or 
checks mailed to MCFA, PO Box 106, Vonore, TN 37885.  All funds are used for animal care including veterinarian 
fees, antibiotics, testing, vaccinations, flea and heartworm control, cat litter and sanitary litter boxes.


